
The Fellow Feathers of Fort Funston
Hang Gliding Club

Meeting Minutes
March 3, 2022

Meeting called to order at 7:40pm PST

In Attendance: 
● Jessica K.
● Jeff M.
● John S.
● Chris V.
● Rob R.
● George A.
● Masayo M.
● Takeo E.
● Andy B.
● Steve R.

 
Guests and New Members: 

● NA
 
Notable Flights: 

● Lot’s of great flights at Valle for Jessica, Masayo, Takeo, and many others.
● Jeff’s first flight at Mission.  Also flew at Ed Levin and McClure the same week to kick off the

season.
● Takeo had epic day at Ed Levin

 
President’s Report (Jessica): 

● New windsock up
● 97 members (up from 84 last month) - 30 clubhouse members remain unpaid

VP’s Report (Chris): 
● PO Box has been empty recently (very little activity)
● Sent out stickers
● Discussed stickers and best way to distribute.  Ideally pilots sign up online and has sticker

prior to arriving at Funston.  Moving away from paper and going full electronic
 

Secretary’s Report (Jeff):
● Will review member list to see if any more thank you cards need to be sent out since last month

USHPA Safety Coordinator (Steve):
● NA

Treasurer’s Report (Steve):



● CD:  $12,004.74
● Checking:  $12,881.06
● Total:  $24,885.80
● Expenses:  NA

Clubhouse Manager’s Report (Rob): 
● ~30 members are still unpaid.  Reminders have been sent.
● Two open spots in the clubhouse. A few requests have been made.  Andy B. will discuss

offline about a spot for himself.
● Discussed ideas around what to do regarding delinquent payments.
● Discussed what to do with an old glider that’s currently occupying a visitor pilot space.
● Unpaid gliders need to be removed from the clubhouse.

 
GGNRA Liaison’s Report (Steve): 

● To do this month:
○ Get a copy of site insurance certificate from RRRG and forward to GGNRA.

Should receive COI by March 1st

Steve received COI.  SUP needs to be updated to $3 million aggregate.  We

currently have $2 million, so we’ve been under-insured.  Steve is looking into

whether this is actually a requirement.  If so, it would require a $1,000 increase

in premiums for chapter site insurance.  This also affects WOR.  Steve will keep

the club posted.

Tandem Administrator Report (Richard): 
● To do from January:

○ Review list of approved FF Tandem Pilots and begin annual equipment
inspections. Inspections can be done at any time, but before the instructor's first
tandem flight. - Not completed yet; will connect with Urs for name hand-off

○ Distribute the Tandem Pilot Notice about no commercial activity, found near the
bottom of Routine Club Management Tasks document - Not completed yet

 
Safety Director’s Report (Richard): 

● Not present

Tech Officer’s Report (George):
● Per Takeo:  Possibly add BHGC to list of schools on website
● ATT modem and windtalker have been moved to one location

Training Bowl (Takeo): 
● Takeo will attempt to get his instructor cert signed off

 
Old Business:

● NA



New Business:
● Coyote Howl May 14th-15th at McClure.  WIll post on the website.
● Go Long XC In Texas - June
● XC Bowl TX - Date TBD
● Possible party/spot landing contest in the next months?

Meeting adjourned at 8:25pm PST


